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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2006- 1397
Sponsor: Council President Corrigan
Date of Introduction: December 12, 2006

Committee(s) of Reference: F, ECID
Date of Analysis: December 15, 2006

Type of Action: Appropriation
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $40,000, received as a state grant from the Division of Historical Resources, and $40,000 from an un-named City account, plus up to $8,000 in addition grant funds if further grant money is received, to finance the costs of an architectural and historic survey of the Murray Hill area.
Background Information:  Phase II of this District 14 project will continue where the first phase left off in studying each of the over 1700 buildings in an area expanded over that used in Phase I.  Phase I, likewise with a Historic Resources grant, surveyed over a 1,100 sites.  The Murray Hill Preservation Association Board continues to be activity involved in this multi-phased project.  
The Murray Hill neighborhood is just west of the Riverside-Avondale Historic District.  The area, re-plated in 1907 as Murray Hill Heights, grew large enough to be incorporated as a separate town in 1916.  It was annexed by the City in 1925.  With a history dating back to the turn of the century, Murray Hill has landmarks that add to its uniqueness.  The neighborhood boasts one of Jacksonville's only two 1918 Sears, Roebuck and Co. kit homes.  Now boasting more than 5,000 homes, the area's residences range from small bungalows and brownstones to larger two-story homes.
Policy Impact Area: Historical neighborhoods
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriated $80,000 plus an additional ten percent.
Analyst: Weiss
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